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Offers C$10M Annual

Ontario Treasurer Vic Fedeli said the sector would fund a range of projects and programs as
part of its horse-improvement program, as well as about C$10 million a year to create new
jobs across the state.

Ontario Racing is expected to distribute allocations expected to be a positive boost to
Ontario's racetracks. With the help of C$10 million a year, the field will work for better
conditions and horse breeding for various races in the future. With the help of this regular
allocation, this sector will be sustainable and will be able to provide individuals with steady
income and reliable employment. ZIX|'-AIO|E=

Ontario Racing Offers C$10M Annual

So far, enhanced horse improvement programs have been responsible for regular allocation to
support the site, managed by the Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs, and now it is
time for regular change and generous allocation, Fedeli says the main purpose of the move is
to prioritize taxpayers.

Because this is one of Ontario's characteristics, individuals involved in the field of horse
breeding in rural communities will now be able to rely on support. In the long run, it is expected
to maintain existing jobs in the field and create new ones. It should also be taken into account
that the optional slot program at the racetrack will also continue to operate, while supporting
race courses to people like Hiawata and Kawarta Downs.

As part of that, OSARP will provide regular financial support to race courses that can be
funded to ensure operations continue. Individuals directly affected by racetracks and their
offerings will continue to rely on sustainability. In addition, the Ontario Lottery and Game
Company is determined to revitalize the sector with the help of a program that guarantees
C$105 million per year over a 19-year period.

OLG Offers C$105M Over Next 19 Years

The funds will be used to support race courses and wallets. April 1st is considered a special
day because it is the day when the first part of the funds is provided. OLG Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer Stephen Rigby has officially announced that a bright day is approaching and
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Ontario's racetracks are set to receive significant financial support from the government and
the Crown Company.

With Gateway Casis & Entertainment announcing a change in plans, the future of London's
Western Fair District looks brighter. Currently, the game business adjacent to the racecourse is
close to C$6 million per year. Financial support in the OSARP family does not include Western
Fair District for the time being, but Chief Executive Reg Ash is confident that good things are
coming.

He pointed out that there is not much that can be done until the lease of the Gateway Casino
is over. If this happens in the next year, when this lease ends, we will have to start a
conversation in government with Ontario Lottery and gaming companies to ensure a
sustainable future for London horse racing.



